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Scouting in Rusthall
1954
“The aim of the Scout training is to replace Self with Service”
Lord Robert Baden-Powell

(1857 to 1941)

	?
	We are seeking :

· Further events that occurred this year.

· Copies of St Paul’s Parish Church magazine for this year.
· Copies of the Kent & Sussex Courier for this year.

· Any knowledge that you may have of this year.


Can you help ? Please click HERE if you can
Alan Welch’s Memories of 1954 to 1956
On Friday 27 September 2012, Robin Boxall and Robin Snook met with an old Scout, Alan Welch, at the Toad Rock Retreat – to record his personal memories of Scouting in Rusthall.
Alan Welch was a member of the Troop in 1954 although he thought that he joined earlier in 1952.
He was not a Cub, but remembers Miss Brankston being Akela.  At age 9 he would have been below Scout age, but perhaps less attention was given to the age limits if boys were keen to join at this time.  However, Skip Boxall’s progress chart shoes that Alan was invested on 3rd May 1955.  

Alan recalls that the Scoutmaster was Colin Harland (or Arland) and Colin Little was ASM.  Ray Latter and Charlie Foreman were also on hand from time to time to help out, although they were unlikely to have been warranted leaders.  
There were two Patrols – the Eagles and the Woodpeckers – with Michael Stone and David Young the respective Patrol Leaders.  Other members of the Troop included :
	David Hill

Adam Smith

Charlie Weller

Stan Woodcraft

Leslie Wood
	Barry Groves

John Veness

Ray Stevens

Barry Littlechild

Gerald Brown


Meetings were held at the Scout Hut at the Girls’ School and always had a similar structure, starting with flag break and closing with flag down.  In between there was time for Scout tests and games, either inside the hut or more usually in the school grounds and in and around the old air raid shelters.  
Meetings were later held in the Parish Hall – but this was mostly used by the Guides and Cubs. 
Summer camps were usually at Burrswood, Groombridge and all equipment had to be carried on the trek cart which was fully fitted with hauling ropes.  The journeys were not without the occasional mishap and Alan recalls an incident on the Langton Road when the trek cart overturned after hitting a pot hole.   
The Scouts regularly provided assistance to the Guides by putting up their tents at summer camp which was usually at Cooden, Sussex.  However, the Scouts were not permitted to camp with Guides.

Berets ? No Way !
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	In September 1954, Scout headquarters permitted Boy Scouts to wear berets – no way, the Scouts of Rusthall were proud and preferred to remain with their broad brimmed hats !

For effect, perhaps to deter sarcastic comments from passing lads who were not Scouts, some rolled up their side brims - not a wise move prior to inspection. But most (or their mothers) ironed their brims each week. We had no need for such thing as the pictured American “Scout Felt Hat Stiffener” – a flat iron and kettle of boiling water did the job perfectly.
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	In our archives we have a grand wooden Scout hat frame - this is very unlikely to have been owned by a Rusthall Scout – more certainly by their Scout Master, to save him ironing.


	INSERT PHOTO OF SCOUT HAT FRAME


A new District rule & Senior Scout Troop
In April, Tunbridge Wells District records show that a new rule was introduced stating that new Groups should not have a Church name. 
Researchers’ note – For what reason ?

All Senior Scouts were gathered together as one Troop under a neutral Scouter.
 Researchers’ note - Was this referred to as The Pathfinders Senior Scout Troop ?

Scout Movement Milestones - 1954
	September
	The beret becomes permitted for Boy Scouts.


Click HERE if you have any further information regarding this year
or

HERE to return to our Navigation page
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